Unofficial Minutes
4-H Ag Livestock Committee

November 18, 2019
The Ellis County A Livestock meeting was called to order on November 18, 2019 by Quentin Rupp.

There were 10 members and 12 adults present.--Kaden Haas, Sheena Klaus, Dakota Metzler, Colton
Pfannenstiel, Kylee Pfeifer, Dalton Robben, Quentin Rupp, Lindsey Scheck, Blaise Staab, Colton Vajnar,
Laycie Haas, Dean Klaus, Pat Kuhn, Julie Miller, Clint Pfannenstiel, Melissa Robben, Justin Scheck, Nathan
Staab, Ella Vajnar, Stacy Campbell, and Susan Schlichting.

Secretary Kaden Haas read the minutes from the previous meeting.
The treasurer's report was given with a balance of $8,454.44.

There was no Small Animal or Horse report given.

Justin Scheck gave a Fairboard report of the damage the fairground buildings endured from the summer storm.
He also suggested the idea of building an eighteen foot awning by the chicken barn with an estimate of
$14,000. He also said that we spend $600-$650 in tent rental for that area each year.

The election of officers for the 2019-2020 year was held. President is Quentin Rupp, Vice-President is Colton
Vajnar, Secretary is Kaden Haas, Treasurer is Dalton Robben and the two adult advisors are Laycie Haas and
Melissa Robben.

In old business, a motion was made by Lindsey Scheck to purchase 500 picture frames and 100 buyer ribbons
for the upcoming fair. Colton Vajnar seconded the motion and the motion passed. Other old business included
a motion from Colton Vajnar to charge $9 for photos at the 2020 Ellis County Fair. The motion was seconded
by Blaise Staab and passed. Wade Pfannenstiel was contacted about working on the manure spreader and
said he will begin working on it after fall harvest.

In new business, the two goals that were set for the 2019-2020 year were planning a Vet Tour at KSU and
hosting a Showmanship Clinic. The Livestock ID Procedures sheet was reviewed for changes. They added the
statement that “scrapie tags should be in the ear of the animal at weigh-in time”. Colton Vajnar made a motion
to approve the changes and Blaise Staab seconded the motion. The motion passed. A motion was made by
Kaden Haas to set the Market Beef Weigh-In Date and Time for February 1, 2020 from 9-11 a.m. Lindsey
Scheck seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Blaise Staab made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Colton Vajnar seconded the motion. Meeting was
adjourned.

The next Ag Livestock meeting was set for January 20, 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kaden Haas
Secretary



